

## News Bulletin | Bulletin d'informations

www.BordenRodAndGun.com

13 Apr | avr 2018

Good Day BBRGC Hunting Members! Be sure to read page 2 for an important range update!

This is the time of the year, when it is time to get ready for the upcoming hunting seasons.

Turkey season is starting in mid-late April, which is not too far away.

Please review the BBRGC calendar to plan your qualification shoots, currently slated for 14, 15, 21 and 22 April. Check the calendar for last minute changes before setting out for the range.

The shooting safety brief will be run at 09:00hrs so be on time. Please arrive by 08:30 in order to set up before the safety brief.

If you miss the 9:00 brief, we cannot guarantee you will be able to shoot as there may not be resources on hand to give another.

For each shoot there will be a hunter safety brief where we will record your qualification as complete and your attendance at the hunter safety brief.

Currently the hunter safety brief is scheduled for the indoor archery range once the hunter qualification has been completed at the Foxfield range

All hunter information will be recorded as required by range control and BBRGC, we currently have many hunters OD card numbers but also require the expiry date.

Our goal is to make the recording of the requisite info as painless as possible

Please have your current information with you as well as a turkey tag for those who plan to hunt spring wild turkey on the base.

All the information you require will be passed on during the hunter safety brief or during questions at the end of the presentation.

If you are on an established hunting team on the base please put your info with the other team member for those without a team we will assist as we can in finding you a team or forming a new team.

Thank You all. Glen P Miller Hunting Director BBRGC 1/2

## Important update on shotgun use on Borden ranges

Further to various discussions, we have received direction from Range Control that the only shotgun authorized on ANY range is the 12 ga. as noted and .45 & .50 calibre black powder inline rifles are NOT authorized on any ranges. This means that we can't satisfy the requirement to qualify for hunting on base with shotguns other than 12 gauge. The scheduled hunter qualification shoots will still be available for those wishing to qualify with 12 gauge. Range Control is still working on getting authorization for .45 and .50 cal inline rifles as well as shotguns smaller calibre than 12 gauge.

Authorized 12 gauge cartridges are listed below:

SHOTGUN
CTG 12 GAUGE # 7 SHOT (steel)
CTG 12 GAUGE #00 Buckshot
CTG 12 GAUGE #8 SHOT
CTG 12 GAUGE #8 SHOT
CTG 12 GAUGE #6 SHOT (Steel)
CTG 12 GAUGE #6 SHOT (Steel)
CTG 12 GAUGE #8 SHOT
CTG 12 GAUGE #8 SHOT
CTG 12 GAUGE #9 SHOT
CTG 12 GAUGE BIRDCARE
CTG 12 GAUGE BIRDCARE
CTG 12 GAUGE BIFLED SLUG

## Regards

Jack Labonte Shooting Director BBRGC 705-795-6422

Regards

Pat Sheridan Assistant Shooting Director BBRGC 289-380-0424

Did you also receive an e-mail containing this information? If not, send an e-mail to <a href="mailto:bbrgc@forces.gc.ca">bbrgc@forces.gc.ca</a> to be added to the mailing list.